Promoting Opportunities for Parents Program (POP2) Overview

The purpose of this program is to assist parents in overcoming the barriers which interfere with fulfilling their obligations to their children. The Child Support Recovery Unit (CSRU) established this program to partner with community providers that offer parenting or fatherhood classes and employment resources. CSRU is able to offer incentives for participation in approved community projects. 

Community Project

· CSRU will establish partnerships with community providers that submit project plans that have been approved by CSRU
· Project plans must address policies and procedures for providing services and a parenting curriculum

· The community provider must provide documentation for participants including: attendance, signed voluntary consent of participants seeking incentives, and certification of participants completing the curriculum

Incentives
· Child Support Enforcement Processes – CSRU can bypass select enforcement tools

· CSRU will not do a levy to a participant’s bank account for up to one year after completion of the curriculum
· CSRU will not do a license sanction as long as the participant is active in the program
· CSRU will not proceed with a contempt action while the participant is active in the program (note: if a contempt action is in place it will remain in place)
· Satisfactions – participants can have a part of the balance owed to the State of Iowa satisfied (forgiven) if they pay their periodic support payment consecutively for 6 and 12 months

· Upon graduation, the following satisfactions can be earned: 
· Up to 50% after 6 consecutive months of payments (based on a sliding scale) 

· Up to 100% after 12 consecutive months of payments (based on a sliding scale)

· Each satisfaction is available only once and payments have to be continuous 
Reminders
· Only money owed to the State of Iowa can be forgiven - any money due to the family remains an amount needing to be paid
· When a participant has more than one case, all cases will be reviewed and full periodic support payments are expected on all cases
· CSRU will track payments and file the satisfactions when they are earned
CSRU Contacts
Harold Coleman:
515-242-5511
hcolema@dhs.state.ia.us
Ruth Blanchard:
515-242-6045
rblanch@dhs.state.ia.us 
